
City of New Munich 

June 1st, 2020 
 
The City Council of the City of New Munich met in regular session at 6:30 pm, in the City Hall. Jim 
Poepping, Shawn Duevel, Ron Doll, Pat Nathe and Elmer Boecker were present.  
 
On a motion by Ron Doll, seconded by Elmer Boecker and carried the minutes from June 2020 were 
approved.  
 
Fire Chief, Allen Fiedler was present to inform the Council of one medical call.  Al filled a residents 
swimming pool, resident donated $80.  Fire Dept gambling raffle will be held this month.  Fire 
Department is looking to store some of their equipment, Al is requesting a shipping containing to store 
the items by the ponds, he will gather pricing for next meeting.  City of Freeport is donating a drop tank 
for training. Al presented one bill for Pro Hydro Testing $208.00.   
 
Tom Valerius, Water/Wastewater Operator was present, there was a complaint from a resident 
regarding rusty water.  Resident brought an outside vendor invoice asking the Council to pay, the 
Council declined the payment of the invoice.  Tom showed us samples of the residents water. Normal 
sampling was done, testing looks good.  Wastewater Pond #3 nitrate were slightly high, he reported 
results to the State. Tom has mileage and shipping & purchase 4 clip boards for lifts stations to be paid. 
 
Jaycee member, Sandy Zierden was present to ask about the gambling, according to the League of MN 
Cities, Pull tabs and other lawful gambling can be conducted outdoors where food and alcohol are 
allowed to be served.  
 
On a motion by Elmer Boecker, seconded by Pat Nathe and carried the following building permits for 
Chris Lubarski. 
 
The council decided to waive for the liquor license to the bars in town Shady’s Bar & Grill and Munich 
Hofbrau, the charge would be $1 for liquor license this 2020 year due to the COVID pandemic. On a 
motion by Pat Nathe, seconded by Ron Doll and carried the liquor license charge.   
 
Jess Pogatschnik & Lee Mergen (Shady’s) were present to review the Shady’s Bar & Grill outdoor plan 
and Aimee Gerads (Munich Hofbrau) was present to review the Hobrau outdoor plans on a motion by 
Ron Doll, seconded by Shawn Duevel and carried the approval of offering outdoor seating for their 
businesses.  The Council is willing to work with these small businesses during this COVID pandemic.  
 
Tree of Life asked if they could pull a camper/rv into the parking lot for quarantine patients. Council is 
willing to work with businesses and the Tree of Life to make these changes during this COVID pandemic. 
 
On a motion by Ron Doll, seconded by Shawn Duevel and carried the Belgrade Coop contract pricing 
$1.09 per gallon. Contract was signed. 
 
Summer watering will be in effect in June. Wastewater charges for seasonal watering will be a volume 
based on the average monthly water usage of January, February and March and this usage will be 
utilized to determine the sewer charges for June, July & August charges.  Water will be billed out as 
normal.  Swimming pools fills will be billed as normal as well.  
 



On a motion by Ron Doll, seconded by Elmer Boecker and carried the following bills were approved.  
 
ALBANY MUTUAL TELEPHONE $121.84  

BACKWOODS PLUMBING & HEATING INC $81.54  

BANYON DATA SYSTEMS INC $1,190.00  

BELGRADE CO-OP ASS'N $1,308.00  

EFTPS $565.53  

ERNST'S LOCKSMITH $404.80  

GERALD REVERMANN $15.00  

GOPHER STATE ONE CALL $5.40  

HAWKINS, INC $1,532.47  

MINNESOTA DEPARTMENT OF HEALTH $332.00  

MINNESOTA REVENUE $18.26  

MN PUBLIC FACILITIES AUTHORITY $28,622.66  

NELSON ELECTRIC MOTOR REPAIR INC. $537.50  

PERA $311.14  

Postmaster $35.00  

PRO HYDRO-TESTING $208.00  

Rahn's Oil & Propane, INC $65.05  

TERESA KLAPHAKE $144.00  

Thomas Valerius $141.68  

WASTE MANAGEMENT $74.55  

XCEL ENERGY $1,151.60  

STACY FUNK $808.50  

ANN PIOTROWSKI $184.70  

JAMES RIELAND $555.27  

GERALD REVERMANN $60.95  

Thomas Valerius  $ 1,049.51  

 
 
On a motion by Ron Doll , seconded by Shawn Duevel and carried the meeting was adjourned at 7:52 
pm. 
 
City Clerk 
Stacy Funk 
 


